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	Government Accountability Office (GAO) Releases Report On Highway Trust Fund

Today, the United States GAO issued a study which found that every state received more funding for highway programs than they contributed to the Highway Account of the Highway Trust Fund from 2005 to 2009. This occurred because funding authorized by Congress exceeded the amount collected through the Highway Trust Fund. Since 2008, Congress has bolstered the Highway Trust Fund by transferring approximately $30 billion from general revenues. According to the GAO study, the State of California secured $1.19 per dollar contributed to the Highway Account of the Highway Trust Fund. The GAO report was requested by Congressman Nick Rahall (D-WV), the ranking Democrat on the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee. Rahall responded to the GAO study by remarking, “Using rate of return as our rationale for how we spend our limited transportation dollars simply detracts from the national focus when we ought to look at the larger picture and determine what investments best help create American jobs and grow our economy.” Please click here to view the GAO’s website where both a summary of the study and the full study are available. Also, please click here to review a document from the Final Report of the National Surface Transportation Infrastructure Finance Commission titled Paying Our Way, A New Framework for Transportation Finance which describes how the Highway Trust Fund has experienced a cumulative loss in purchasing power of about 33% over the past 15 years.

http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-11-918
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